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Work Group 1 Responsibilities

Work Group 1 was responsible for two activities.  Action 1 was to retain an 
independent contractor to analyze the role, scope, charter, function and funding of the Regional Technical Forum (RTF).  Action 2 was to meet with the Northwest Energy Efficiency Alliance (NEEA) to understand NEEA’s data-collection activities as outlined in its 2010-2014 Draft Business Plan and how those activities meshed with the recommendations of Work Group 1. 
Work Group 1 Activity
The Work Group 1 Co-Chairs (Mary Smith, John Kaufman and Massoud Jourabchi) convened a meeting of Work Group 1 on April 2.  

Action 1   The Work Group participants reviewed a draft Request for Proposals (RFP) seeking professional services to conduct an evaluation of the Regional Technical Forum (RTF).   The RTF was formed in 1999 and the charter and activity of the RTF has evolved to accommodate the changing needs of the region.  This evaluation will aid the region in understanding how the RTF can best meet the region’s need in data collection, analysis, evaluation and dissemination of findings.  NEEA is hosting the administrative duties of managing the RFP process.  A review committee, consisting of those funding the RFP and other interested Work Group 1 participants, will manage the selection process and will provide oversight during the evaluation process.  

The RFP was released to the public on May 8 and proposals are due on May 29 with contractor selection to follow shortly thereafter.  A final RTF Evaluation Report is due in October, 2009.

The evaluation conducted in response to the RFP will describe/assess the RTF’s Governance and Staffing; the RTF’s Charter Activities; the RTF’s Current Activities; will gather regional feedback on the perceptions of the RTF’s current and future role, functioning and value; assess the implications (a balanced assessment of benefits and risks) of expanding the RTF’s mission; and provide insights/ideas for consideration.  The proposed budget is $75,000.

Action 2   The Work Group 1 participants received a report from NEEA which compared the recommended Work Group 1 data collection efforts to those data collection activities contained in NEEA’s 2010 – 2014 Business Plan.  That comparison is outlined in Attachment 1.  There was also considerable discussion regarding the gaps that still exist in the region’s data collection and evaluation capabilities.

The Work Group concluded that large gaps still exist in market characterization research, cost/saving data, and program best practices and activities throughout the region.  It was agreed that there is a need for a clearinghouse function that would incorporate a comprehensive and coordinated reference capability for research and that, as currently configured, neither the RTF nor NEEA would necessarily be the right entity to manage such a function.
The Work Group identified the following priorities for additional regional attention:

●
Coordination of utility program information
●
End-use energy consumption data for all sectors
●
Residential regional load shape data
●
Commercial/Industrial/Agricultural segmentation and market characteristics

●
The impact of behavioral information  

